Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – March 18, 2020

Call to Order – At 1903 by Director J. Prenevost
Roll Call – Chief Dragt, Director B. Burr, Director J. Walker, Director M. Ballenger, Ron Ballenger, Absent Director J. Prenevost, Director J. Myers
Additions to Agenda – None
Board Meeting Closed – 1904

Public Hearing Started – 1904

Director M. Ballenger opened the Public Hearing for considering the purchase of an HME Fire Engine in the amount of $529,631.00. 
Staff Report - Chief Dragt presented that we were looking to purchase this new Engine. NPP.GOV is the purchase agreement that we were using. The listed us as City of Lowell so we need this process for the purchase decision. We are looking to purchase The HME Engine for 529,631.00. We have $100,000.00 dollars set aside for a down payment lowering the Financed amount to $429,631.00 which Municipal Leasing has offered to carry with a 2.74% interest rate for 10 years. This Engine was designed to meet the needs of the District as well as it will give us room to grow for the next 30 years.

Public Testimony - None


Public Hearing Closed – 1908

Board Meeting Reopened - 1908
Comments from the Floor – None
Approval of February 12, 2020 Minutes – Director J. Walker made the motion to approve the minutes. Director B. Burr seconded the motion. No discussion. Motion Passed. 
Correspondence – Chief Dragt discussed the recent letter from OHA as guidance for COVID-19. 
Unfinished Business – Air fill station – It is here in the bay. It is hooked up to power. We will have a maintenance person look it over before use. LRAPA will test our air before we start to use it. $10,000.00 with 400 hours. The same maintenance person that we are using is the same person who has done all the maintenance on the machine.
Treasurers Report – Audit was passed out to the Board. We have a few large checks to send out this month. The last payment for the Tender is due. We are within the area we should be. We have been purchasing a lot this year to get us back to the operation we should be at. The next few years should be maintenance costs. We have seen more taxes come in than we expected. I believe that we may start to see a plateau coming in the next few years. Director J. Walker made the motion to pay the bills. Director B. Burr seconded the motion. No Discussion. Motion passed.
New Business – Chief Dragt discussed that we need to select a purchase designee for the new engine. It was recommended to have Chief Dragt and Director Jason Prenevost to sign the contract for the new engine. Director J. Walker made the motion for Director Jason Prenevost and Chief Lon Dragt to be the signers for the purchase agreement of the HME Engine. Director M. Ballenger seconded the motion. No Discussion. Motion Passed.

Budget Committee Selection – Director J. Walker made the motion to have to appoint Jef Jalof, Jared Cobb, Mindi Martini, Donna McCallum and Jason Picket to the District Budget Committee for the Fiscal Year 2020/2021. Director B. Burr Seconded. No Discussion. Motion Passed.


Budget Officer – Director J. Walker made the motion for Chief Dragt to be the budget Officer for Fiscal Year 2020/2021. Director B. Burr seconded. No discussion. Motion Passed.

Budget Calendar – Director J. Walker made the motion to adopt the proposed Budget Calendar for Fiscal Year 2020/2021. Director B. Burr seconded. No Discussion. Motion Passed.


Audit – Chief Dragt discussed the Audit with the board and asked if they needed the Auditor to come in and discuss anything. Board decided that they did not need the Auditor to come in. We will be reaching out to them regarding the communication breakdown that we had.
Chiefs Update – Calls – 13 Medical; 0 Fires in, 1 Out, 1 MVA; 15 Calls total. The banquet cost us around $3,000.00 for our banquet compared to $4,500.00 in the past. I will still look around for this next year. Director Ballenger suggested doing a get together in the summer time. We had approximately 110 people attend between the 2 District’s. COVID – 19 – a lot of places are following the guidelines out of fear of being sued. We are not canceling fire training. We will be more lenient around people’s concern’s around coming in. 
The OFCA Chief’s conference has been postponed until the end of July. We will not be attending this year due to the fact that this will be in the middle of Fire Season. The new extrication equipment is coming in Saturday and we will be out training with them at that time.
Board Comments – None
Next Meeting April 8, 2020
Adjourned – 1941
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Bob Burr

Board Secretary/Treasurer
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June Walker

Board Director
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John Myers

Board Director


